Natural Sciences Chairs’ Meeting
November 4, 2024
12:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

In Attendance:  J. Dodsworth, D. Smith, K. Dajani, C. Todd, N. Dabbs, M. Jetter, P. Pattayakorn, D. Maynard, T. Valencia, D. Rinebolt, G. Vigil, G. Escalante, C. Hood, S. Pantula

Spring Enrollment and Recruitment – Dr. David Dufault-Hunter
· Provided chairs with updates on spring enrollment and ways he can support the college
· Reported on instant enrollment events held at local community colleges
· Reported that there are two instant enrollment events scheduled to be held here at CSUSB in November.  
· Reported that campus tours are the #1 reason in helping students to make the decision to attend CSUSB.  Asked chairs for advice on planning these events.

Academic Affairs Budget – Provost Rafik Mohamed
· “Budget is in the toilet and so is morale.”
· Reported that there is a good chance that we will see more cuts next year.
· Asked chairs to let him know what they (Academic Affairs) can do for the departments.  “Don’t say money.”
· Reported that there was a 36% cut in part-time faculty budget this semester.
· Reported that they will try and get the budget out to the colleges as soon as possible.
· Dr. Todd requested some feedback on whether the cuts that were made to part-time lecturers were sufficient.

Project RAISE – Dr. Mike Chao
· Asked STEM chairs to remind their faculty to respond to the research survey for Project RAISE. Deadline to respond is Nov 15.

Information Items – 

a. Announcements by Chairs
· Strategic Plan Funding – 
i. Every college gets $5,000
ii. One event for faculty/one event for staff
iii. Dr. Hood asked chairs to send her ideas for the faculty event
· FLC
· Different options
1)   Small teams of 2-3 faculty;  $1,000 per person
2)	Professional Development for math concepts
	10-11 faculty;  $750 per person
3)	Effective Mentoring
	Research mentoring - 6 async sessions & 6 in-person; $750 per person
· Faculty PDF
· Last year cost was split 50/50 between department and college
· Dean Pantula reported so far he has received 12 requests for pdf.
· Current TT faculty without startup funds (98).  Each department will get a budget of $1,000 per TT faculty without startup funds, the chair decides who should receive and how much.  They are expected to manage their budget allocation internally.
· Discussion ensued on who should decide who should get the money and ended with the decision that chairs will make the decision.  Chairs will submit a tentative allocation plan by the end of December.

· Dr. Pattayakorn announced that the Nursing Department will hold its 50th Anniversary celebration on December 3rd.  The Palm Desert event will be at 10 a.m. and the main campus event will be at 3 p.m.  

b. Announcements by Administration
· Dr. Vigil requested suggestions for who should be the mace bearer at commencement.  
· Dr. Vigil reminded the chairs of the Day of Remembrance event which will be held December 2nd.
· Dr. Escalante reminded the chairs of the Discovery Science Fair to be held on campus on November 8th.
· Dr. Escalante reported that the weekly campus tours are on hold right now.
· Dr. Escalante reported that he has dealt with several grievances by SSD students.  There does not appear to be clear definitions on the exceptions made for SSD students.  He will communicate with SSD to get clarification.  It was suggested that a representative from SSD attend each initial department meeting at the beginning of the semester to make sure all faculty are aware of the rules.  


